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TOPIC: Resolution Establishing the Joint School Collaboration City Council Standing 
Subcommittee

AGENDA TITLE:
Adopt a Resolution Establishing the Joint School Collaboration City Council Standing 
Subcommittee between the City of Santa Ana and the Santa Ana Unified School District 

RECOMMENDED ACTION
Adopt a resolution establishing the joint school collaboration City Council standing 
subcommittee between the City of Santa Ana and the Santa Ana Unified School District.

DISCUSSION
In January 2013, the City Council established a joint Santa Ana Unified School District 
(“SAUSD”) and City Council Committee.  The Committee was disbanded in February 
2020, along with all other subcommittees in effect at the time. On September 7, 2021, the 
City Council adopted Resolution No. 2021-051 to establish the School Collaboration City 
Council Standing Subcommittee. Currently, the School Collaboration City Council 
Standing Subcommittee is the only established standing subcommittee of the City Council 
and it includes collaboration between all schools and school districts and the City. On 
March 1, 2022, a majority of the City Council discussed support for an additional School 
Collaboration City Council Standing Subcommittee between the City and the SAUSD. 

To establish an additional School Collaboration City Council Standing Subcommittee, 
specifically between the City and the SAUSD, staff has prepared a resolution for 
consideration by the City Council to establish a new standing subcommittee entitled the 
“Joint School Collaboration City Council Standing Subcommittee.”

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT
There is no environmental impact associated with this action.

FISCAL IMPACT
There is no fiscal impact associated with this action.
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EXHIBIT(S)
1. Resolution

Submitted By: Lisa Rudloff, Executive Dir. of Parks, Recreation and Community 
Services

Approved By: Kristine Ridge, City Manager


